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6th November 2023 

Dear Parents         

Stage One – Major Works 
We are delighted to confirm the first phase of major developments to our school will commence this 
week. A new double modular classroom will be construction, and it is envisaged the work will be 
completed by mid-January. The accommodation arrangements will be as follows: 

• Primary four and five will be relocated to the new classrooms.  

• Primary six will move into the current Primary 5 classroom. This will allow for internal 
development works to begin in the main part of the school.  

• The current Primary four classroom will be redeveloped into a central resource area. 
This is an exciting time for our school, and we welcome the commencement of the major development 
scheme. I will continue to work closely with EA advisors and design teams to ensure there will be 
minimal disruption to the children’s daily routine. 
 
Open Night 
Open night will take place on Wednesday 6th December from 4pm-6pm. Invites and information will 
be shared with local groups and via our social media page. Please feel free to share. 
 
Christmas Dinner  
Our Christmas dinner will take place on Wednesday 13th December. All children can wear Christmas 
jumpers to school and parents are asked to order Christmas dinners via Parentmail so accurate 
numbers can be passed onto our kitchen staff. 
 
Carol Service 
Our school Carol Service will take place on Tuesday 19th December at 6pm in St Oliver Plunkett’s 
church. Our whole school will be participating, please ensure your child is in attendance on the night. 
Further details to follow in due course. 
 
Spin the Wheel – School Fund Raiser 
This is an exciting school fund raiser where you are in with the chance of winning £100. We are asking 
for individuals to pay £20 per number and when we have 100 numbers, we will spin the wheel six 
times and the six winning numbers will receive £100!! Unfortunately, you cannot request or reserve 
a number, all numbers will be allocated randomly and shared with participants before the event. 
Please complete the flier sent home with your child and return to school. You can pay cash or via 
Parentmail and remember, this is open to our entire community so feel free to ask family and friends 
to take part. Good luck! 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 

Martin Meehan 

Mr M. Meehan (Principal) 
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